Montague Consolidated School Parent Newsletter March 01, 2021

Betty MacDonald, Principal www.edu.pe.ca/montaguecons

Melissa Maguire, Admin Assistant Josephine Jackson, Admin Assistant Sandra Walker, Vice-Principal



Dates to Remember:

March 3 – Report Cards Go Home

March 15-March 19 – March Break

April 2 – Good Friday (No School)

April 5 – Easter Monday (No School)

April 16th – School Goals (No School)



Parents are asked to register their children for Kindergarten

- ~ Children must be 5 years old by December 31, 2021 in order to be eligible for Kindergarten.
- ~ A registration form will be completed at the time of registration.
- ~Parents are reminded to bring two pieces of information which verify proof of child's age:
 - Birth certificate
 - PEI health card
- ~Verification of home address must also be provided, such as current utility bill.



March 15-19

March Break

Wishing everyone a fun and safe March Break!





Badminton Club
Will begin after March break
Grades 5 and 6

Tuesdays – Girls Thursdays - Boys 2:45-3:45pm



MCS will be having our first book fair the week of March 1 -5th. Students will have a chance to view the fair on Monday and Tuesday and purchase on Wednesday and Thursday.



The team have been busy offering individual service to students and their families, as well as offering presentations and groups as requested by school staff. Some topics offered included healthy relationships, coping strategies and parenting support.

Team Update: We are pleased to welcome two new staff to the team! Perri is the new permanent school outreach worker. Lynn Anne is our new team lead/social worker who will be with us for the next year. We wish Debbie and Brody well wishes as they both have moved on from our team to new career adventures!

Did You Know?

Our team accepts individual referrals to service. To request more information on the types of services we offer, you can email our team using MontagueSWTReferrals@edu.pe.ca or call 902-838-0835 ext 241.

For more information on our team and service we offer, check out the following link:

 $\frac{https://www.princeedwardisland.ca/en/information/}{education-and-lifelong-learning/montague-family-schools-student-well-being-team}$

Parenting Information:

Each newsletter we will be offering some helpful take home messages to parents of children aged 0-12, and Teen. Check out the information for parents of 0-12 in this newsletter.

Raising Confident Competent Children Take Home Messages:

- Encourage your child to show respect to others.
- Encourage your child to be considerate of others' needs.

Help your child become a good communicator and develop their social skills

- ✓ Help your child develop healthy self-esteem.
- ✓ Teach your child to become a good problem solver.

✓ Promote independence by encouraging your child to take responsibility and do things for themselves.

Want more information, check out the next program offer, and/or visit the link https://www.triplep-parenting-in-prince-edward-island/

The Island Gymnastics Academy

The Island Gymnastics Academy is happy to once again be offering their after-school gymnastics program at the Montague Consolidated School for girls. The program will start on March 17th and run for 8 weeks.

Class times and grade will be as follows.

4:30-5:30 Grades K and 1

5:45-6:45 Grades 2 3 and 4

7.00-8.00 Grades 5 6 and 7

Cost will be \$85.00

An annual GPEI fee of \$27 registration must also be paid.

New members please go to www.islandgymnasticsacademy.com click online registration and then choose the Montague tab. Create an account for your yourself, then add your child to your account. If you have been in the program previously, you can sign into your account again by visiting the website. Any questions please contact Nancy at

Islandgymnasticsacademy@gmail.com

All participants will be expected to follow published COVID-19 protocols.